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Ancient Order of Hibernians

of Hampden Hampshire Counties

PO Box 6535
Holyoke, MA 01041-0826

Next Meeting –  
Monday, November 5, 7:00 p.m. 
LAOH – 6:00 p.m.

At The Wherehouse?  
www.AOH-Holyoke.com
and on Facebook

    In ainm an Athar agus an Mhic agus an Spiorad Naoimh, Amen.

      Nominations for Board Officers for the 2018-2019 term (members in good standing are eligible) will close & voting will take place at the November 5 meeting, 7:00pm 

     Thanks to the following AOH/LAOH members who helped to prepare and serve at Kate’s Kitchen in October: Pete Hogan, Charlie Popp , Fran Hennessey, Paula Paoli, Julie Hogan, Barb Twohig, Janet Dwyer, Jay Driscoll, Paul Barowski, Jillian Barowski, Melissa Campana, and Paul Barowski, Jr. Sunday, December 9, 2018 will be the next time we serve at Kate’s Kitchen. Call President Hogan at 413-210-1416 if you would like to assist us in our valuable service.

   Patrick Hogan and Charlie O'Connell, Chairmen of the Fall Foliage Train Ride Committee would like to thank Charlie Popp, Amanda Olmo, Pete Hogan (Photos) and President for Life Paul for all their help making the Foliage Train Ride another very successful event this past Saturday. Special thanks to Vice President Patrick Hogan for going above and beyond to make this a memorable excursion into the woods of colorful New England. Additional, kudos to Charlie O. for being able to provide us with the train. Congratulations to Charlie on his upcoming retirement from the Pioneer Valley Railroad in December. Now he will have time to come to monthly meetings.
   Remember, 2018 and 2019 we will be recruiting new Hibernians.  Have a membership application always at the ready for the opportunity to spread the word about the AOH. Paula is working on packets containing background information and forms so we are prepared when a potential member expresses interest. Last month, a volunteer at Kate's Kitchen requested an application. Monday night’s social at The Wherehouse? welcomed a new member, Daniel Fitzgerlad.

   Congratulations to AOH member Jay Driscoll on receiving the William G. Dwight Distinguished Service to Holyoke Award for 2018 from the Rotary Club on October 25, 2018. The Award was given to Jay “for his tireless work and invaluable commitment to the City of Holyoke.”

To Be Irish is a Blessing – To Be a Hibernian an Honor
    President Hogan would like to thank Fran Hennessey for accompanying him to The Irish Council General's gathering of all Irish Clubs in Massachusetts at the ICC in Canton, MA for panel discussions on how to promote Irish clubs & Non-Profits.
   The 1916 Remembrance Committee-Patrick Sullivan and the 1916 Remembrance Garden Committee at Forest Park in Springfield request Hibernians support in an upcoming Irish Country concert featuring Dee Reilly and her band on Sunday, December 16, 2018 3:00 PM at Pope Francis Prep School Theatre Springfield. Tickets are $25.00 per person. For tickets call 413-787-7770. The Garden serves as a proud reminder of the sacrifices made for Ireland’s freedom. The Garden is the only 1916 Garden constructed in the United States. The proceeds from the concert will be used to expand garden plantings and defray maintenance costs. 

    Congratulations to AOH member Marty Dunn who was honored by the Springfield Diocese at the 17th Annual Red Mass at St Michael’s Cathedral on September 30, 2018. The Mass honors local law enforcement officials and marks the opening of the Supreme Court’s new term and is sponsored by the St Thomas More Society. Attorney Dunn was given a medal of recognition for “outstanding acts of public service and commitment to justice.” 
    A big thank you to all James A. Curran AOH Division One members who attended the AOH / LAOH State Luncheon held last Sunday at Division 36 in Worcester: Paul, Peter & Pat Hogan, Charlie Popp and Amanda Olmo (Amanda also made up a raffle basket at no charge to the AOH) Paula Paoli, Noranne Duquette, Barbara Twohig and Mary Pat Murphy. Last, but not least much appreciation to Don and Sheila Healy and Don's grandson for providing the entertainment.
   When a club member passes, the AOH and LAOH pay our respects at wakes for the deceased with a Hibernian ritual. If you would like more information or would welcome one, contact Paul Hogan at 210-1416 for the AOH and Paula Paoli at 210-6013 for the AOH. 
    The Hibernian Picnic will be on June 15 2019 at the Summit View, 555 Northampton St. Holyoke. Many members expressed a desire to have the picnic outside at a Pavilion. More details to follow.

LAOH News:

LAOH members are diligently working on the embroidery for the 2019 quilt.  Hard to believe it's been 19 years.
  Please keep the family of Mary Laura Hohol in your prayers. Her father, Donald J. Whelihan, retired Holyoke Police Sergeant,  passed away on October 20th.
Also, please remember in your prayers our LAOH sister Kim Gaughan and her family. Kim lost her father, Raymond R. Jarrett, on October 30th.

To Be Irish is a Blessing – To Be a Hibernian an Honor
    It has been suggested the 14’x 20' Irish flag should be retired from the St. Patrick's Parade. Why?  Well there are usually not enough members to carry it. There should be at least 8 members. If you don't want this to happen, please consider volunteering to march. Many members do not take part in the parade because of house parties, entertaining, etc. Your Holyoke Divisions need our help to continue to make the LAOH/AOH contingent one of the best in the parade. It is a lot of fun.
   Dues are $25.00 per year. Send your dues to Mary Pat Murphy, 9 Magnolia Ave., Holyoke, MA, 01040 or call Paula Paoli at 210-031.

   Happy Retirement and Best Wishes to President Paul Hogan who will retire on November 9, 2018 as an Inspector for General Construction for The Massachusetts Department of Transportation.

Our monthly reminder:

    As always Doc Dean provides us with a reminder that Kate’s Kitchen needs our assistance.  Donations will be gladly accepted at the November meeting. Our help is always appreciated.

Upcoming Events:
Kate’s Kitchen – Sunday, December 9, 9 a.m. at Kate’s Kitchen, Hamilton Street
Children’s Christmas Party – to be announced
Adult Christmas Party – to be announced
Hennessey Hoe-Down – Saturday, June 15 at the Summit View pavilion. Details to follow
Irish Cultural Center Events

Kathleen Pellegrino Book Launch

   Springfield resident Kathleen Pellegrino will launch her second murder mystery novel, Mary Lou, Oh What Did She Do? on Saturday, November 3, 1:00 pm at the Irish Cultural Center of Western New England, 429 Morgan Road, West Springfield, MA. The event includes book signings, door prizes and a meet & greet with the author herself. Free and open to the public.

The crime novel is the second in a series set in the imaginary, upscale town of West Side in Western Massachusetts.
In ainm an Athar agus an Mhic agus an Spiorad Naoimh, Amen.
